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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th JUNE 2017 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Murray How, Rowan Williams, Chris Drummond, Robbie Low, Alison Gadsby and Lisa Cooper.  Beth Low arrived and was present from the Taranaki events discussion.
APOLOGIES:
   Maree Collins 
STRATEGIC PLAN

a)
Changes to policies D1-D5 were discussed, proposed changes were accepted and additional amendments made.  Once these amendments are made these policies may be published.  Rowan will look at policies C7 & C11 for the next meeting.  Murray has reviewed B1, B4, D6, and recommended a review of F13 relating to swimmer transfers between clubs and regions.  Lisa will type up these proposed changes and send out to the Board for consideration at the next meeting.

b)
The Board reviewed the Strategic Plan and agreed to a few wording changes, this will be done and the amended Strategic Plan will be presented at the AGM.  It was decided that a full review of the Strategic Plan will be undertaken next year to ensure that we are aligned with what is happening nationally within swimming.

 







Rowan / Murray
CARRIED
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 10th May 2017

Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted








Murray / Alison
CARRIED

MATTERS ARISING

No matters arising from the previous minutes.
FINANCIAL REPORT
a) Move that the Financial Reports for May 2017 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  Lisa is having trouble with her Banklink software and will need to visit the accountant to get this sorted, for the purpose of these financial reports she has provided manual reports rather than system generated ones.  This should be rectified prior to the next meeting.
b) The 2016-2017 financial accounts were reviewed by John Dazley and financial statements provided.  These have been read by the Board and approved, ready to be presented within the Annual Report and at the AGM.
     c)
Lisa explained that funding for Administration Salaries has been harder to find this year.  With 
NZCT funding a lot less than what they have in the past and another funder now only allowing 
one application per year.  It was also noted that one of our main funders guidelines now state 
that while they do fund salaries, “generally Administration salaries will not be funded”.  With this 
in mind and also to better describe the role that Lisa does, it was decided to change her job title 
back to ‘Operations Manager’ as it was previously.


Unfortunately the difficulty in finding funders to apply to is increasing and this latest set-back 
will have a direct result in less funding than usual for NZSC, clubs have been advised of this and 
given time to seek their own funding or increase their fundraising efforts.  We must remember 
that we cannot rely on funding applications always being successful, it is a bonus, never to be 
expected.  And as the government and local authorities tighten up on gambling it will only get 
tougher.

 d)
Murray felt that it would be a good idea to take a look at our policy relating to our minimum 
reserve amount and look at increasing that annually to off-set inflation.  The Board agreed with 
this and recommendations will be put before the Board for the next meeting, along with an 
amount that we would like to place in Term Deposit to increase our reserve fund, which allows 
for our organisation to continue to function in case of any future funding shortcomings

Resolutions to apply;

· Pelorus Trust – NZSC Accommodation


· The Trusts Community Foundation – Administrators Wages $14,300 Oct ‘17 - April ‘18
· NPDC – ST Rent at Sport Taranaki
· TET – Pool hire for Junior Camp, 12&Under Champs and 2018 TR Winter Champs.  Pool                              
hire and accommodation for 2018 O&Y Camp.




Lisa / Alison

CARRIED
RECORDERS REPORT

Congratulations to Zac Reid, Charlotte Webby and Julian Weir for being selected on to the 2017 SNZ National Team and also to Sasha Reid, Carter Swift and Joshua Gilbert for making the 2017 SNZ National Development Team.

TECHNICAL REPORT
Minutes for the meeting held 10th June and the Technical Report will be sent to Lisa later this week, they will then be circulated to the Board and tabled for discussion at next month’s Board meeting.  
The need to have some official identification for key officials that travel out of the region was raised.  It was discussed that a letter could be provided to the official stating their details and qualifications.  The need for this arises from the fact that SNZ have still not provided a way for regions to view each other’s officials and their qualifications, so there is the fear that someone who is not qualified or registered in the database may officiate and then there is a risk of having the meet not approved.  Lisa to chase up SNZ for when they will have this information available.
The Technical Committee are continuing to up-date Taranaki’s officials register.

TARANAKI EVENTS
a)
Swim Camps – Camp consent and helper forms have been sent to attending families.  We have 20 attending the Open & Youth Camp, and 36 attending the Age Group Camp.  Donna Bouzaid will be Head Coach for both camps with Aimee Woodhead assisting.  Funding has been received for pool hire only.  We will also be buying in food from Pihms and asking that parent helpers make the evening meal again in order to keep costs down.  
b)
ST AGM –The Notice of Annual General Meeting, stating positions available and nominations required were sent out to the clubs late in May and a reminder sent this week.  
c)
TR Winters – This meet has been set up in the SNZ database and information sent out to clubs and other regions.  Cath Tippett will be Meet Director for all but the Saturday morning session.

An e-mail was received from Beth Low regarding the fact that some of the Junior Festival times were more lenient than that of our Winter Champs, resulting in a swimmer being able to qualify for some events at the Junior Festival but not being able to qualify for Regional Champs.  Donna responded to this e-mail and both of these communications were discussed by the Board.
It was decided that we will not change our qualifying times this year.  The Junior Festival is no longer a ‘national’ meet but more of a zonal competition to get as many swimmers participating as possible, it was felt that we did not want to compromise the ‘championship’ status of the Taranaki Winter Champs.  Some of our Taranaki events are over a two year age gap which is also a reason for the difference. 

However, the questions that Beth’s e-mail bought to light have resulted in a need to research how other regions set their qualification times.  Lisa will research this over the next few months and provide the Board and coaches with information to make an informed decision on next year’s Winter Champs. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
a)
Upon receipt of an application and receipts, it was agreed to support Aimee Woodhead with $250 towards her costs in attending the NZSCAT conference.
b)
It was agreed that ST would support Zac Reid with $250 to attend the Bahamas 2017 Commonwealth Youth Games in Nassau, Bahamas from the 18 – 23 July 2017.









c)
The costs and benefits of having a Swimming Taranaki office within the Sport Taranaki building at Yarrows stadium were discussed and it was decided that this would be a good move for ST.  Lisa has applied to NPDC for funding to pay for the annual rent fee of $3,600, this charge would not start until January 2018 and it is important to note that this would not take funding from another area of ST or its members as this particular grant is not open to sports teams and individuals but more community organisation running costs.
d)
The recently proposed SNZ regulation changes were read and nothing of concern noted.  These changes have been forwarded to clubs and coaches. 
e)
The SNZ AGM is to be held on Saturday 2nd September.  Lisa is available to go and if it is decided that it is viable to send a second person then Alison will also attend.
CLUB REPORTS

No reports were received.  Rowan attended the Aquabladz committee meeting as an ST Board member and said that her presence at the meeting was appreciated.  In the past the Board has discussed having members attend club committee meetings so that we can be more aware of what is going on at club level, answer any queries they may have and help to make communication between clubs and ST better.  This will be put into place over the next 12 months.
Meeting Closed:  9.32pm
NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 11th July 2017 @ 7.30pm in Inglewood
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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